



CAMBRIDGE COURIER

Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am):

Wednesday 9th August 2023

Speaker: John Adeney

Topic: Bees & Bee-keeping with School Councils

On Duty: Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks: Peter Pearse

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS

Set up/Pack up: Peter Burns

• Our Exchange Student Betty is settling in and it is a pleasure having her with us.

 Members, don't forget to respond to the invitation to the Winter Warmer Lunch and to pay in advance if you are able to attend. Please see Pres. Franks email dated 27th July 2023

Coming up soon

Wednesday 16th August 2023

Speaker: Sharon Alexander Topic: O2B Organised

This is our Winter Warmer Lunch – starting at 12 noon

Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: **Eileen Nathan** Set up/pack up: **The Social Committee**

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK

Around 80 people attended our recent meeting which was the Club's Rotary Four Way Test Junior Speaking Competition heat. There were 11 speakers from six Primary Schools - Churchlands, City Beach, Floreat Park, Kapinara, Lake Monger and Wembley – and all speakers were of a high quality with very interesting topics. The winner was Sarah Coake from Lake Monger Primary School who spoke on the topic "Children Matter". Sarah will now represent our Club in the Final which will be held at Safety Bay on 24th August 2023. The runner-up was Xavier Mollica from Kapinara School whose topic was "Supporting local business".

Rotary International was represented by District Governor Ineke Oliver who presented our Club with a Rotary Citation for the past Rotary year. This was one of only 4 awarded to Western Australian Clubs last year.

Well done to Libby Larsen for arranging 3 Raffle Prizes which were all won by visitors.

Congratulations to all Rotarians who supported the evening as this was the most successful speaking competition held over the last 6 years.



Being told 'you're one in a million' is great – unless you are listening to a doctor's diagnosis.

Birthdays: Jean McSkimming (12 Aug) **Wedding anniversaries:** none this time **Rotary anniversaries:** none this time

IF A MEMBER CAN'T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY <u>EARLY</u> MONDAY MORNING

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).

Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary